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FROM the PUBLISHERS:  

1) We will be sending out June, July, and August newsletters.  

2) Please send in notices for the June newsletter by Tuesday, May 29. 
Saturday, May 26
10:00 A.M. in Bryn Athyn: Theological School and Bryn Athyn College graduation at 




Asplundh Field House (2775 Buck Rd.)




11:00 A.M. Open Apiary Day with Suzanne Evans (see below)

Sunday, May 27
10:00 A.M. Family Service.  Usher/Setup: Seth Wyncoll





11:00 A.M. Judah Synnestvedt ordained at Bryn Athyn Cathedral adult service





2:30 P.M. Resurrection Service for Denise Hendricks in Bryn Athyn (see below)
Monday, May 28
Memorial Day (No School)

Tuesday, May 29
11:00 A.M. 5th and 6th Grades Fair that Celebrates Countries of the World. Soc Rm

COMING UP – Including Closing Out the School Year
Friday, June 1

7:30-11:30 P.M. Shop Night at Roger’s (see below) 
Sunday, June 3

10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service with Holy Supper. Usher/Setup: Roger Schrock



Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Tabitha & Ann; 4 years-K / Katrina & Wyatt; 




1st-3rd grades / Char & James; 4th-6th grades / Sharon Boyesen
Thursday, June 7

6:30 P.M. KNCS’s Second High School Graduation.  All are warmly welcome, 


 


and please stay afterward for some light refreshment. 
Friday, June 8

10:00 A.M. KNCS Whole-School School Closing. We will have worship, thank the 


volunteers who help keep us going, and watch a slide show (we hope). This is also 


when the school and society will thank Mrs. Schrock for her 23+ years of teaching. 


Come if you can!
*       *       *       *       *       *       *

The Memorial Service for Denise Hendricks will be held on Sunday, May 27, in the Bryn Athyn Cathedral at 2:30 in the afternoon, with special music beginning at 2:00 P.M.  A reception will immediately follow in the Cathedral choir hall. The Hendricks family wishes to express heartfelt thanks for the love and support through the last seven weeks. In honor of Denise's memory, they ask that, in lieu of flowers, donations be made to the Kempton New Church Wellesley Keal and Denise Hendricks Music Fund. Those who wish to give can pay online via this link – https://www.gofundme.com/DeniseAHendricks -- or make out a check to the Kempton New Church with “Wellesley and Denise Music Fund” in the memo line. The mailing address is P.O. Box 140, Kempton, PA 19529.
Congratulations!  “[We,] Andy and Carrie, are very happy to say that there’s a new Heilman couple!”  We, the society, wish all the best for Tor and Stacy Mae Armstrong Heilman, who were married in Doylestown, Pennsylvania, on April 27. May the Lord bless and keep them always.   

Thank You to the School Expansion Fund Team and the Many Friends who helped put on that wonderful brunch last Sunday. It proved an extra special time.
Thank You: We appreciated the pastor’s report Lawson shared at our semi-annual meeting.  It’s attached here electronically in case you missed it. Let me know if you’d like a paper copy. – Carla
COMMENCEMENT SEASON – Well done all!
CONGRATULATIONS! Judah Edward Synnestvedt will be graduating from the Theological School – and delivering the class valedictory – on Saturday, May 26, with a Masters of Divinity. Graduation ceremonies start at 10:00 A.M. at the Asplundh Field House (2775 Buck Rd., Bryn Athyn).  At the Sunday, May 27, 11:00 A.M. adult worship service at the Bryn Athyn Cathedral, he will be ordained into the first degree of the priesthood. We send the warmest possible best wishes to you, Judah. May peace be yours.  


INVITATION and THANKS from Sergeant Quenten C. Hare –  

On Saturday, June 16, I will be commissioned as a 2nd Lieutenant in the United States Marine Corps. The ceremony (15-30 minutes) will take place at 4:00 P.M. at the Kempton New Church and is open to the community. (A private reception will follow.) Service members should wear their dress blue equivalent. I will be wearing dress blues with full size medals. Civilian attendees should wear semi-formal attire. 


This is a huge milestone in my Marine Corps career, and I recognize that the community has been a huge part of the support system for my family and me between deployments, children, big moves, and long training cycles. My wife Burgundy and I could not think of a better way to say thank you for all of your support than by having the community be a part of this life changing ceremony.


Semper Fidelis,


Sergeant Hare, Quenten C


CONGRATULATIONS to College Graduates:

Emmanuel Alden, on May 12, received a B.A. in History from Kutztown University.  His studies will be concluded for real after he spends five weeks this summer in Ireland with his Medieval History professor and a few fellow students visiting old churches. 


Justin Schorran, on May 26, will receive a B.A. in Religion from Bryn Athyn College. 


Leanna Smith, granddaughter of Gale and Emily, on May 26, will receive a B.A. in Religion and Music    
from Bryn Athyn College.

Madeline Short. We don’t know when or from whence, but a degree is under her belt! 

BEST WISHES to High School Almost-Graduates:


Lynné Asplundh – from Kutztown High School on June 8


Kira Synnestvedt – from Pennsylvania Leadership Academy Charter School on May 25


Sam Heiter – from Lehigh County Career and Technical Institute (welding program)on May 31, and 


 

from Northwestern Lehigh High School on June 2 


Sierra Brown, Oliver Fritch, and Rebekah King – from Kempton New Church School on June 7

 
Jim and Joycelyn Weaber Leaving Lansdale Soonish: Their address will be 202 Shumard Oak Drive; Bluffton, SC 29910. They say they are registered at Bed, Bath, and Beyond, in case anyone would like to send a small house-warming gift. Closing on their new place will be on June 25th. Until then, items can be sent to Bob and Becky Steuber at 35 Callisto Drive, Bluffton, SC  29909-6205. May your blessings be abundant in the gracious South, Jim and Joycelyn!  
Sal and Joan Tuccio Moved Away Recently, but they still view themselves as society members, and we still view them as our own! We’ll miss seeing them in places like doctrinal class and the KNC kitchen (where they would cook up Autumn Weekends chili), but though they’re now an hour from here, they hope to be making it to church about once a month. Except for their address, all their contact info remains the same, and Joan is even going to stay on as one of our phone-chain callers. Thanks for everything, friends. Your move isn’t our favorite thing, of course, but we hope the change will bring you many blessings – and it’ll be lovely to see you whenever you can make it up. New address: 1485 Lynn Drive, Pottstown, PA  19464 
Confirming Gale and Emily Smith’s New Contact Info: P.O. Box 550 (Apartment A209 in Cairnwood Village at 3039 Huntingdon Pike); Bryn Athyn, PA  19009.  New email addresses: galew719@gmail.com and emismi27@gmail.com.  New old-fashioned land line number: 215-947-1964. 
[To Quote One of Our Recently Relocated Friends, “You can take the people out of Kempton, but you can't take Kempton out of the people.”]
Thank You to Dandridge Cole for taking up the Head Usher use after Gale’s departure. 
Recorded Classes in the Summer: During the summer, following June 19th, some society members are planning to get together to listen to recorded doctrinal classes. If this sounds interesting to you, please contact Ben Pendleton (484-221-4586) or Gael Coffin (610-756-4148).

Church Coffee Helpers, Again: Several of our old faithfuls have bowed out of the coffee-after-church scene, and once again our stalwart group could use some help.  Anyone interested in helping with this, in ways great or small, please contact me at 484-505-8192.  I will also be delivering individual invitations to do this, so if you see me coming, you’ve been forewarned. – Kate
General Church E-Newsletter: This is produced 3x/year and includes news and updates from the Bishop, General Church Education, and Outreach, etc. The following link provides access to recent and past issues and a way for those interested to subscribe: www.about.newchurch.org/about/newsletter 

Maple Leaf Camp Registration: There are 2 weeks left to register for Maple. If you are planning to go please contact camp director Steph Kuhl at stephkuhl@live.ca. 

Updated Hyper-Links for Jacob’s Creek Family Retreat (July 22-25, 2018) 

Camp will be at Laurelville Mennonite Church Center in Mt. Pleasant, Pennsylvania.  

Theme is Let Your Light Shine: Sharing The Good News. 

Get your registration forms online at https://www.jacobscreekfamilyretreat.org/
To receive forms by mail, contact Julie Uber at 412-782-2710 (h) or jacobscreekfamilyretreat@gmail.com 
Friend us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/JacobsCreekFamilyRetreat/
Seeking Bicycle with V-frame, cross bar, and 26”/28” wheels. Luke Glenn (610-756-4172)  
The Fabulous Kempton Fair is Rapidly Approaching (June 14th is just a few heartbeats away): On Saturday, May 26, starting at 9:00 a.m., there will be a work party at KCC to prepare the facility for the onslaught of fair-goers.  Want to help?  Come on out!  – Tom Kerr, KCC Secretary
Repeat Notices:
Open Apiary Day: Saturday, May 26, 11:00 A.M., weather permitting. As many have expressed an interest in learning a bit about beekeeping, I am having an Open Apiary Day at my home (433 Mountain Rd., Kempton). Come learn about beekeeping, peek inside a hive, or just visit. All levels of interest welcome! RSVP appreciated but not necessary. Suzanne Evans (610-756-4080)
Shop Night at Roger’s Shop:  Please join us from 7:30-11:30 P.M. on Friday evening, June 1, for an evening of conversation and camaraderie. A non-smoking event. Please bring a beverage or snack to share. Questions?  Please call. – Roger (474-390-1922)

KID GAMES at the Kempton Fair – June 14-16, Thursday-Saturday: We would love help with hosting these fun booths! If you are age 13 or older, you are invited to fill one or more 4-hour shifts as follows:  
Saturday – Noon to 4:00 P.M. AND/OR Thursday and Friday – 4:00 to 8:00 P.M.  Go to signupgenius.com, log in (register if you haven’t already), select “Kid Games at Kempton Fair”, and pick the time(s) you want.
Or call or text me at (610) 698-6536.  And check out the Kempton Fair on Facebook and at www.kemptonfair.org. THANK YOU in advance for sharing your time with our fun times at our Kempton Fair. – John Walker, Kid Games Chair, Kempton Fair
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